





Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

ORD-2023-759

To : Schools Division Superintendents

SDO Caloocan City, SDO Las Pinas City, SDO Malabon City, SDO Mandaluyong City, SDO Manila City, SDO Muntinlupa City,

SDO Paranaque City, SDO Pasig City, SDO Quezon City,

and SDO Valenzuela City

From : WILFREDO E. CABRAL, CESO III

Regional Director

Subject : Conduct of Study on the Professional Development Component

of the National Learning Camp (NLC)

Date : August 8, 2023

This is in reference to the memorandum signed by Dr. Gina O. Gonong, Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching dated July 28, 2023, relative to the above-captioned subject which is self-explanatory, for information and appropriate action.

Kindly note that the following schools are part of the study on the professional development of the NLC where the Bureau of Learning Delivery and Research Center for Teacher Quality personnel will visit each school to observe the conduct of collaborative expertise sessions and the conduct of classes when needed:

SDO	NAME OF SCHOOL
Caloocan City	Tandang Sora Integrated School
Las Pinas City	Las Pinas National High School - Gatchalian Annex
Malabon City	Col. Ramon Camus Integrated School
Mandaluyong City	Highway Hills Integrated School
Manila City	Manuel G. Araullo High School
Muntinlupa City	Muntinlupa Business High School
Paranaque City	Paranaque National High School Main
Pasig City	Rizal Experimental Station and Pilot School for Cottage Industries
Quezon City	Don Alejandro Roces Sr. Science and Technology High School
Valenzuela City	Valenzuela City School of Mathematics and Science

For further queries or clarifications, please contact Bernadeth C. Daran, Regional NLC Focal Person, via email at bernadeth.daran@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate dissemination and compliance of this Memorandum is desired.





Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND TEACHING

MEMORANDUM

TO

WILFREDO E. CABRAL

Regional Director

National Capital Region

FROM

GINA O. GONONG

Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching

SUBJECT :

ADDENDUM TO MEMORANDUM DATED JULY 20, 2023 TITLED "CONDUCT OF STUDY ON THE PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT COMPONENT OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING

CAMP"

DATE

July 28, 2023

- The Bureau of Learning Delivery (BLD) in partnership with the Research Center for Teacher Quality (RCTQ) will conduct a study in the National Capital Region. In addition to the four schools identified in the previous memorandum as participants in the conduct of the study on the professional development component of the National Learning Camp, we request the following schools to be added:
 - a. Don Alejandro Roces, Sr. Science and Technology High School (Quezon City SDO)
 - b. Col. Ramon Camus Integrated School (Malabon City SDO)
 - c. Parañaque National High School Main (Parañaque City SDO)
 - d. Las Piñas National High School -Gatchalian Annex (Las Piñas City SDO)
 - e. Tandang Sora Integrated School (Caloocan City SDO)
 - f. Highway Hills Integrated School (Mandaluvong City SDO)
- Anent to this, the Office of the Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching requests the above schools to be informed accordingly. BLD and RCTQ personnel will visit each school during the duration of NLC to observe the conduct of collaborative expertise sessions, and when needed, the conduct of classes.
- BLD and RCTQ shall secure the necessary consent from potential participants.
- All other provisions in the original memorandum are enforced in this addendum.
- For questions or clarifications, please contact the Bureau of Learning Delivery (BLD) at email address <u>bld.od.@deped.gov.ph</u> or by phone at 8637-4346 or 8637-4347.

1/F Bonifacio Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Philippines

Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202/8687-4146

E-mail: ouci@deped.gov.ph